
 

 

 

 

December 18, 2014 

 

Dear CUSD Parents/Guardians; 

 

In order to address the rapidly growing enrollment in the southeast area of our district at Payne, Perry and 

Basha, the Chandler Unified School District will be opening a New 7-12 Secondary High School located at 

the intersection of Power and Riggs in the fall of 2015.  Subsequently, it was necessary for district 

boundaries for junior high and high school to be amended to accommodate the new school.   

 

On November 19, 2014, the CUSD Governing Board approved the recommended boundary changes that 

effect the Basha High, Perry High, Payne Junior High and Santan Junior High boundaries.  These new 

boundaries can be found on the back of this document as well as viewed at the following link:  

www.cusd80.com/Page/17. 

 

In September 2014, the office of Secondary Education held four public information meetings to gather 

feedback on proposed boundary options, as well as present the district’s plan for the New 7-12 Secondary 

High School.  The following were key points presented at the information meetings: 

 

 The New 7-12 Secondary High School will open with grades 7-9 in 2015-2016 and add an additional 

grade level each year. 

 All current Basha and Perry High School 9-12 grade students residing in the new boundaries will not 

change schools. Bussing will continue for these students until the end of the 2017-2018 school year. 

 Current 6th, 7th, and 8th grade students residing in the new boundaries will attend the new 7-12 as 

7th, 8th, and 9th graders respectively in 2015-2016. 

 Dual boundary transportation will be provided for one year for current Payne Junior High 7th grade 

students choosing to continue at Payne in 8th grade. 

 Siblings of students currently in grades 9-12 at Basha and Perry High School residing in the new 7-12 

Secondary High School boundary will have priority open enrollment to the sibling school and 

transportation will not be provided. 

Mrs. Sandy Lundberg, currently the CUSD Director of Curriculum and Instruction, has been named as the 

principal of the New 7-12 Secondary School.  The school will offer on-level, accelerated, honors and gifted 

classes for 7th and 8th grades, as well as on-level, advanced placement (AP), dual-credit, Career and 

Technological Education (CTE) and STEM courses for grades 9 – 12.  It will also offer sports, fine arts and 

electives based on student and staff demands and enrollment numbers.  More communication from Mrs. 

Lundberg will be coming soon.   

We encourage you to visit the district web site for information.   Should you have any questions regarding 

the New 7-12 Secondary High School, please contact the office of Secondary Education at 480-812-7630 

or email redish.stacey@cusd80.com. 

Thank you, 

 

 

Craig L. Gilbert, Ed.D. 

Assistant Superintendent of Secondary Education 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


